Calls for regulation of short-term holiday lets amid housing crisis in Belfast
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Calls for new legislation to regulate short-term holiday lets in Northern Ireland are intensifying following reports about a property in East Belfast being advertised online for £19,000 for a ten-week stay. The appeal comes amid claims by local officials that the rise of such rentals is exacerbating housing shortages and negatively impacting the community.
Ruth Brooks, a councillor representing the Titanic area, has voiced strong criticisms regarding the growing number of short-term lets. She highlighted the ongoing housing crisis in Belfast, where the Northern Ireland Housing Executive recently reported that over 10,000 individuals are living in housing stress. Brooks noted, “Every week I hear from my constituents who have insufficient points to be considered for a social property but feel that a private rental is outside of their reach. With these figures, I’m not surprised.”
In her discussion with the Local Democracy Service, Brooks revealed that she discovered a listing on Holywood Road, offering accommodation for two adults between early June and mid-August at a staggering price of over £19,000. This situation underscores her broader concern that many residents are struggling to find affordable housing, often resorting to “sofa surfing” or living in crowded conditions.
The councillor pointed out that while Houses in Multiple Occupation (HMOs) are subject to strict housing regulations, Airbnbs and similar short-term rentals are classified differently under tourism rules, thereby escaping the same level of scrutiny. Brooks stated, “While Tourism NI inspects Airbnbs, this is only for quality, not for how many operate in a given area.” 
She emphasised the need for tighter regulations from the Economy Minister, warning that without legislative changes, the issue of short-term lets could continue to worsen, further disadvantaging local renters. “Why would you put your house on the rental market when you can hand it over to an Airbnb and make ten times the amount?” she asked, drawing attention to the economic incentives driving property owners to favour short-term rentals over long-term leases.
Brooks elaborated on the regulatory disparity, noting the lack of restrictions on the number of Airbnbs, unlike HMOs, which are capped at 10 percent occupancy per street. She articulated her concerns about the disconnect between the housing strategy from the Department for Communities and the current classification of short-term lets as tourism-related, arguing that this represents a significant loophole.
In addressing public concerns about housing availability, Brooks refuted common misconceptions that foreigners are the primary cause of housing shortages, stating instead that the proliferation of short-term rentals is a more significant factor. She provided examples of residents, including a woman and her three children, who have been forced to seek temporary accommodation far from their homes due to a lack of available housing options in Belfast.
Brooks concluded by reiterating the urgent need for the Economy Minister to take action, indicating that the government had previously indicated a possible review of legislation during discussions in August 2024. As the situation in East Belfast unfolds, the debate over the implications of short-term holiday lets on the local housing market is likely to continue.
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